
 

January 31, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Roger Reitz, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 223-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Reitz: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 341 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 341 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 341 would dissolve, as a corporate body, any city that has received public funding 

from the Environmental Protection Agency through the Kansas Department of Health and 

Environment relating to the buyout and relocation of its residents after such residents have been 

relocated.  The usual administrative requirements in current law regarding the dissolution of 

cities would not apply. 

 

 Enactment of the bill would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE 

 Larry Baer, League of Kansas Municipalities  


